



# **Lancaster University Archery Club**

## **Executive Committee Meeting Minutes**

Date – 24<sup>th</sup> February 2023

Time – 6.00pm

**Week of Meeting:** 16

**Chair:** Adam Pettigrew

**Location:** Furness

**Invitees:** Adam Pettigrew (AP), Lucy Clarke (LC), Sky Beardmore (SB), Thea Moores (TM), Liam Wylie (LW), Daniel Hudson (DH), Jamie Walker (JW), Katie Roadknight (KR), Grace Sage (GC), Hana White (HW), Myles Hulme (MH), Dave Spruce (DS), Alex Ward (AW), Zuzanna Dubowska (ZD), Rosie Irwin Holbey (RIH),

**Members Present:** Adam Pettigrew, Lucy Clarke, Sky Beardmore, Thea Moores, Liam Wylie, Daniel Hudson, Jamie Walker, Katie Roadknight, Grace Sage, Hana White, Myles Hulme, Dave Spruce, Alex Ward, Zuzanna Dubowska, Rosie Irwin Holbey, Jesse Phillips, Sean Maclver

---

### ***Agenda:***

- Officer Reports
- Google Drive
- Roses
- NEUAL Change of Rules
- BUCS Outdoor Qualification Rounds Form
- AOB

### ***Motion:***

#### **Officer Reports**

AP – organised the AGM. Started sorting out the drive,

LC – working on details for coach for BUCS – trying to organise a later pickup to bring us home. Emailed SU with Jesse's BUCS results, emailed NEUAL for various things – the league shoot and such, did some polls for Roses, sorted some details for the roses meeting



SB – wrote some cheques,

TM – represented us at Kendal Bowman's Portsmouth. Helped AP and Jesse run the AGM. Spoke to SU about reimbursement for Jesse's travel. Been to the Roses meeting today. Collected the post

KR – uploaded all the training to the drive, organised 5<sup>th</sup> session. Haven't heard back about Vlada's invoice,

DH – been shopping, we have lighters and biscuits for Martin

JW – made some Instagram posts

## **Google Drive**

AP – going to start re-organising the drive, going to try make it more useable for the next exec

## **Roses**

TM – attended a meeting with HW on Roses today:

- Bootcamp requests in the Roses team leader chat
  - o Deadline is 1<sup>st</sup> March
  - o We can put our flexibility in the notes section so that we definitely get a slot
- We probably have the Sunday session, 10am-4pm
- Our athletes don't have any overlapping competitions with any other sport fixtures
- We've been given an open team, a men's team, and a ladies team, for seniors and novices
  - o Something about seniors cant compete in the novice team (and vice versa) (obviously)
  - o Not sure if someone in the men's could compete in the open team – LC to contact the York captain about what's going on
- Target lists need to be filled out at least a week before the competition
- Ed needs to be notified about intercalating students

## **NEUAL Change of Rules**



LC – BUCS have updated their policy on trans athletes in archery - trans women who wish to compete need to have been on HRT for one year, trans men who wish to compete don't need any 'prerequisites'. NEUAL are following this but are also not going to ask – respecting boundaries

### **BUCS Outdoor Qualification Rounds Form**

LC – Juliet forwarded us a form, they want club views on how BUCS does scoring and stuff

We voted for the following:

Possible qualification rounds in order of preference

Most preferred: WA900 / American

WA720 (70m/60m/50m)

St George / Albion / Windsor

York / Hereford Bristol

Least preferred: WA1440s / Metrics

Do you feel the current scores for the 'minimum standards' are:

We voted 'just right'

Do you feel the current scores for the 'priority entries'

We voted 'just right'

***Meeting adjourned – 6.31***